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FLPD PUBLIC FACING OFFICES RELOCATION DUE TO CONSTRUCTION 

During the construction project, residents and visitors will see an increased presence of 
construction vehicles, equipment, and personnel in the vicinity of the construction site. To 
maintain public safety and minimize any potential disruptions, we will be moving non-
emergency police services provided by the police department to the adjacent locations:  

• Temporary Police Department Location: 1350 West Broward Boulevard, Fort 
Lauderdale, FL, 33312 (this is the one floor building on the west side of the property). 
The lobby will be located at this address and will be open Monday through Friday 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Anyone who needs assistance after-hours can use the phone 
located outside the front doors at our old headquarters, 1300 West Broward 
Boulevard.

• Records Unit: The Records Unit counter will have in-person staff available to the 
public on Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the above 
location. Staff will be available to assist via phone by calling (954) 828-5465.  We 
encourage the public to make use of online services for records by visiting https://
www.flpd.org/about-flpd/records.

• Evidence Unit: The Evidence Unit will be open to the public on Wednesdays, by 
appointment only, from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the above location. The phone 
number will remain the same, (954) 828-5450.

We appreciate the community’s understanding and cooperation during this process. FLPD 
staff remains committed to providing a safe and orderly environment for residents and 
visitors of the City of Fort Lauderdale. Together, with the community, the goal is for the 
transition to be smooth and successful to benefit the City of Fort Lauderdale for years to 
come.  
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